
Summit County Board of Health Meeting Minutes
Summit County Health Dept. Conference Room
650 Round Valley Drive

Park City, Utah 84060
Meeting conducted via Zoom

Monday, December 27, 2021 
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action or Summary

	Attendance
	Board Members Present:  Chris Cherniak – Chair, Doug Evans, Roger Armstrong, Dorothy Adams, Marc Watterson, Chris Ure (late), Ilyssa Golding (Absent)
Staff Present: Dr. Phil Bondurant - Director, Cindy Keyes, Brian Craven, Katy Staley 

	
	**CONSIDERATION FOR APPROVAL**
	

	2022 Health Department Budget
	· Board Meeting began at 4:02pm.
· Dr. Bondurant stated that the Minimum Performance standards has an attestation checklist that includes that the Board of Health must adopt the annual budget. The County Council has the final say over the Summit County Health Department budget, but the Board of Health must adopt the budget to be in compliance before the funds are used. This will be an annual process. The Board will be engaged in the process earlier for future budgets.
· The County Council approved the 2022 Health Department budget on December 15, 2021. The process for the budget was discussed. The 2022 budget has an increase of six percent from the 2021 budget. There are a number of grants that are coming to the Health Department that were included in the budget. All grant funding must be approved by the County Council as part of the budget. Cindy Keyes shared that the new Grant Coordinator position was included in the budget as part of Administration and was responsible for the increase in the Administration section of the budget. The Grant Coordinator position is covered by grant funding.
· There are several new positions in the Health Department, including time-limited COVID positions. All the new positions are spread out in different sections of the budget.
· Some of the other Health Departments do not have County Council oversight, so the budget process works differently. This Board and Health Department need to determine how to handle the budget process with the changes that are made to the budget by the Budget Committee, the County Manager, and the County Council. Board Member Armstrong suggested that the Board may want to consider having members of the Board and Health Department Staff as a budget committee to help prepare the budget and check on the budget quarterly. Board Member Adams suggested that grants and fees could be looked at with this committee. Dr. Bondurant agreed that it would be appropriate for the Board of Health to have their own process to look at the budget before it is sent to the Budget Committee. Discussion about a fiscal review committee will be added to the January Board Agenda.
· Board Member Watterson stated that the Board of Health should be cheerleaders for the Health Department and an advocate to the County Council. What oversight does the Board have to exercise?
· Chair Cherniak pointed out that since 2018 there has been a 40 to 50 percent increase in funding to a few departments in the Health Department, including Early Intervention, Behavioral Health, and Sustainability. Dr. Bondurant stated that Early Intervention is based on the grant funding that has been available. The other increases align with the County goals and are being funded at a high level.
· Board Member Evans made a motion to give Board of Health support to the County Council approved 2022 Health Department budget as presented. Board Member Watterson seconded the motion. (Motion passed 6-0). 
· Chair Cherniak stated his appreciation to the County Council for their support of the Health Department. Board Member Armstrong stated that it takes the Health Department to execute all the programs supported by the budget and it is a process. Sustainability was added to the budget when it was moved into the Health Department. COVID has not stopped the Health Department from doing other things and they have done great things.
	Summary:

· The 2022 Health Department budget was discussed as part of the Minimum Performance Standards of the Board of Health.
· The County Council approved the 2022 Health Department budget on December 15, 2021.

· The Board of Health passed a motion to support the County Council’s approval of the 2022 Health Department budget.

	Adjourn
	· The meeting adjourned at 4:34 p.m. 

· Board Members Adams and Ure made a motion to adjourn. Motion passed 6-0.
	Summary: 

· The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 3, 2022 at 4pm.
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